EAST LULWORTH PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Meeting of East Lulworth Parish Council held on 
Tuesday 15th March 2016 at 6.45p.m at the Harness Room at Lulworth Castle.

Councillors 
Present:
Mr Graham Hemsley (Chairman)

Mr Matthew Barnes

Mrs Judith Jesty

Mrs Jenny Manuel

Mrs Fay Nuttall



Mrs Jenny Strowbridge


Mr James Weld

In attendance:
PCSO Dave Brown (Wareham West Safer Neighbourhood Team)

Mrs Julie wright (Clerk)
15/16/0080 Co-option of a Parish Councillor
It was proposed by Mrs Nuttall, seconded by Mrs Manuel and resolved that Mrs Strowbridge was co-opted onto the Parish Council. 

Mrs Strowbridge duly signed her declaration of office form. The Clerk has given Mrs Strowbridge her register of members interest form to complete. This needs to be returned to Purbeck District Council within 28 days.
The Chairman welcomed Mrs Strowbridge to the Parish Council.
15/16/0081 Public Participation Period 
No comments made.
15/16/0082 Apologies

Apologies were received from Cllr Lovell and Cllr Quinn as they had a Purbeck District Council meeting to attend.
15/16/0083 Declarations of Interest and Grant of Dispensations
Mr Weld declared his interest in the planning application at the Weld Arms and Camp Bestival.

15/16/0084 Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Tuesday 19th January 2016
The minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 19th January were circulated prior to the meeting.

It was proposed by Mr Barnes, seconded by Mrs Manuel and it was resolved that the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Tuesday 19th January 2016 were an accurate record of that meeting and were signed by the Chairman.
15/16/0085 Appointment of a new Clerk/ Responsible Financial Officer to the Parish Council
Mr Hemsley and Mrs Manuel had two candidates to interview for the post of Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer. Mr Sheehy has clerking experience from his work at Wareham Town Council and is going to be doing the Certificate in Local Council Administration. It was agreed that references should be obtained prior to the offer being sent out.
Action: Mr Hemsley to contact Mr Rod Curtis to seek a verbal reference.

It was proposed by Mr Weld, seconded by Mrs Manuel and unanimously resolved that Mr Sheehy will be appointed the new Clerk/RFO subject to satisfactory references.

Action: 
Once the references have been obtained the Clerk will send a letter of appointment to Mr Sheehy.

As the Police had arrived at the meeting Mr Hemsley invited PCSO Brown to give a report.

15/16/0086 Police report

There have been three reported crimes. One was the theft of wellingtons. There is the on-going issue of poaching usually it has died off at this time of year.
Are there any vehicles that the Police are looking for? When the Police receive reports of suspicious vehicles these are circulated on Dorset Alert.

In Upton there are still burglaries from sheds where chainsaws are being taken.
As Easter is approaching the Police will be circulating flyers around the car parks asking people not to leave valuable in their cars.

There is not a problem in Lulworth as there has only been one car being broken into at Durdle Door.

Have there been any burglaries in the surrounding area? PCSO Brown reported that there had been a theft of money from Williams the Bakers in Wool and also the fish and chip shop. Someone has been caught for the latter break in.

At the last meeting PCSO Wales was going to find out the crime figures during the period Camp Bestival was on last year. This is being treated as a Freedom of Information request. Mr Weld is willing to report about the crimes during Camp Bestival and it is very few that occur. There is a phone line for residents to call to report any problems during Bestival. It was reported that security is good for Camp Bestival. The village has good security and there are patrols as well.

The Chairman thanked PCSO Dave Brown for attending the meeting.
15/16/0087 Planning Application
a) 6/2016/0065 and 6/2016/0066 – Planning application and Listed Building Consent. Conversion of part of barn to 3 No. letting bedrooms. The Weld Arms, East Lulworth, BH20 5QQ.
The Parish Council has no objections to this planning application.
15/16/0088 Update on previous Planning Application
a) 6/2015/0719 – Cox’s Quarter, Mount Pleasant, East Lulworth, BH20 5QW. Erect single storey extension. Approved.
15/16/0089 ‘Camp Bestival’ 
There was nothing to report. The next safety advisory group meeting will be in April.

15/16/0090 Highways and Footpaths
a) Feedback on any previous issues and any new issues to report.

i) There is another pothole on the bypass road on the part owned by Highways.

ii) The 30mph post that is in the pavement has rusted away at the bottom and needs replacing.

b) Results from the Dorset Highways Councillors Satisfaction Survey. Noted.
c) Details of Dorset Highways performance against 12 key performance areas across the service. Noted.
d) Dorset Highways Capital programme 2016/17 this includes road safety improvements to the B3070/A352 junction. Noted.

15/16/0091 Reports
a) County Cllr Lovell

No report. 
b) District Cllr Quinn

No report.
15/16/0092 Correspondence Report 
a) The Correspondence report January – March 2016. All items of correspondence were noted.
b) Dorset Best Village competition 2016. 
c) The list of stops confirmed for withdrawal from the mobile library service – the mobile library will no longer stop at the Green, East Lulworth. Noted.
d) An edition of ‘Feedback’ from the Dorset Clinical Commissioning Group with details of opportunities to get involved in NHS projects. Noted.
e)  A letter from the Lord-Lieutenant of Dorset regarding celebrations for Her Majesty The Queen's 90th Birthday and to think of holding a celebration in our own communities.
A suggestion was a picnic at Arish Mell. If there is a picnic everyone could bring their own food and drink. Mr Hemsley will post an article on the village website asking if anyone is interested in organising an event to celebrate Her Majesty The Queen's 90th Birthday.
f)   The inspection of the South Western Ambulance Service NHS Foundation Trust by the Care Quality Commission in June 2016.
g) The Dorset Heathlands Planning Framework 2015 – 2020 supplementary planning document has been adopted.
h)  A letter from Gerald Rigler, Chairman of the Campaign to Protect Rural England about housing needs.
15/16/0093 Consultations or new Items for Discussion
a) Contribution to the Parish Magazine.

Mrs Manuel will write an article with a contribution from Mr Hemsley. These will include the Clerk leaving; Her Majesty The Queen's 90th Birthday celebrations asking if anyone is interested in organising an event and the Volunteer of the Year.
b) Invitation to the Dorset POPP’s ‘Locality Profiling Event’ to be held on 23rd March at Morden. RSVP 17th March.
c) The next Partial review advisory group workshop event will be held on 21st April.
d) Dorset Clinical Commissioning Group’s consultation. There is an event in Wareham on 5th April 6pm -8.30pm at the Town Hall.
15/16/0094 Finance

a) The following receipts were noted:

i) £3.00 refund for the purchase of AVG antivirus actual cost £35.99 for two years not £38.99 (cheque number 000405)
ii) Grant from Dorset County Council to help pay for a defibrillator      £910.00

b) Payment Schedule.

It was proposed by Mrs Nuttall and seconded by Mr Barnes that the following payment schedule was paid.

	Payee
	Cheque number
	Amount/£
	
	For
	
	

	Mrs J Wright
	000410
	191.70
	
	Salary Feb - March 2016

	DCC Pension Fund
	000411
	31.62
	
	March's Pension payment

	Mrs J Wright
	000412
	6.48
	
	1 book 12 stamps

	Hardy Signs
	000413
	238.08
	
	Sign for Tyneham
	


It was resolved that the above payment schedule was approved
c) Financial information about Smaller Authorities' Audit Appointments and whether the Parish Council wishes to opt out of external audit – a decision needs to be made by 31st March 2016. If the Parish Council opts out it will need to appoint its own auditor to carry out the work. The new external audit will start next financial year for the next five years and you cannot opt out. As yet there are no fees about the cost of this audit. 
It was agreed not to opt out and it was noted that as yet there were no costs for this audit.

d) Purchase of a defibrillator

The prices of two types of defibrillator were circulated with the papers for the meeting. The Parish Council will need to use s137 to purchase a defibrillator. 
It was proposed by Mrs Manuel, seconded by Mr Weld and unanimously resolved that the Parish Council purchases a G5 fully automatic defibrillator from the defibshop at a cost of £925 (ex VAT). 

The location of the defibrillator needs to be central to the village. The bus stop was a suggestion as the power from the BT phone box could be used.

Action: 
Mr Hemsley will contact BT about the power supply to the phone box.

Action: 
The Clerk will order the defibrillator. Cheque no 000414 for £1110.00 incl VAT.
e) Donation request from the Purbeck Citizens Advice Bureau and Purbeck Film Festival.
These will be considered at a future meeting.
f)  
World War I commemorative stone 
Mrs Manuel showed photographs of the Commemorative stone in Swanage. The Parish Council does not want a stone this big.

The idea is for a three-sided freestanding stone with engravings on each side. The engraving would need to be on a harder stone e.g. granite.

Val Quinn will be invited to speak at the Annual Parish Meeting in May.
Mr Weld has a contact who may be able to give advice on the cost of the stone. It was noted that nearer the time three quotes will be required for the work.
Action: Mr Weld will find out how much the stone will cost.

15/16/0095 Items for information or for inclusion on the next agenda
Mr Hemsley presented the outgoing Clerk with a bunch of flowers as a thank you from the Parish Council. The Clerk expressed her gratitude for the gift.
15/16/0096 Date of the next Parish Council meeting
The next Parish Council meeting will be the Annual Parish meeting and the Annual Parish Council meeting held on Tuesday 17th May 2016.

With no further business to discuss the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.45pm.

Chairman: ..........................................................................
 Date: 17th May 2016
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